  3
[image: image2.png]


 

[image: image1.png]



Cosmetologists’ Board Meeting
Monday, May 6th, 2019
─
A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, May 6th, 2019 on the 3rd floor conference room at the Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation building located at 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.
Board Member Attendees
Ms. Rachel Allen, Cosmetologist Member
Mr. Bob Zupko, Cosmetologist Member
Ms. Nakia Dedmon, Cosmetologist Member
Ms. Danielle Anderson, Consumer Member
Other Attendees
Ms. Erica Lewis, Executive Director
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director
Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General
Not Present
Mr. Charles Riser, Chairman
Ms. Valerie Mascaro, Cosmetologist Member

Agenda
Quorum Announced and Meeting Called to Order—Chairperson
A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 10:03 AM by Ms. Rachel Allen, Acting Chair.
Approval of Agenda
Ms. Rachel Allen, Acting Chair, asked for a motion to approve the agenda as amended. Mr. Bob Zupko made the motion, and the motion was seconded by Ms. Nakia Dedmon. The amended agenda was approved.
Approval of April 1, 2019 Minutes
The minutes for the April 1, 2019 meeting were reviewed by the Board. Ms. Allen requested a motion to approve the minutes. A motion was made by Mr. Zupko to approve the minutes with no amendments and seconded by Ms.  Dedmon. The motion passed.

New Business
New Staff
Ms. Allen, Acting Chair, advised the Board of a new consumer member, Ms. Danielle Anderson, to the Board. The Board welcomed Ms. Anderson.
Curriculum Review: Bayside Beauty Academy
Mr. Christopher Hawkins, Assistant Executive Director, advised that the curriculum for Bayside Beauty Academy had been reviewed and approved by the Board. Mr. Hawkins reported that the Maryland Higher Education Commission had been informed of the approval.
Informal Conferences:
1) Apprentice Restart- Bao Yen Thi Tran

Ms. Nicole Fletcher, Administrative Specialist, advised the Board that Mrs. Tran’s purpose for speaking before the Board was to request a Restart due to special circumstances. Mrs. Tran stated that in 2016 she intended to begin her eight (8) month Nail Technician apprenticeship. However, she become unexpectedly pregnant at that time and she was unable to finish her program. After the Board reviewed her history, Ms. Allen asked for motion to restart. Mr. Zupko made a motion to allow Ms. Tran to restart under the condition that she meet with Ms. Fletcher to go over topics discussed at the Apprenticeship Orientation. Ms. Dedmon seconds motion. The motion was approved.
2) Apprentice Restart- Janelle Augustus

Ms. Janelle Augustus came before the Board to request a restart of her cosmetology apprenticeship. She was first licensed in 2004 and then decided to pursue her Bachelor’s degree in Accounting. Ms. Dedmon made a motion to grant her a restart on the grounds that she meets with Ms. Fletcher after the meeting to discuss topics covered at the Apprenticeship Orientation. Mr. Zupko seconded the motion, and the motion passed. 
3) Reciprocity from New York- Annamaria Schettino

Ms. Schettino came before the Board to request an esthetician license by endorsement from New York. She is a licensed cosmetologist and esthetician in New York. Her esthetician license was grandfathered in New York without her having to take exams. Eric London, Counsel to the Board, advised Ms. Schettino that Maryland law does not allow for licensure, without the same qualifications as in Maryland. Mr. London advised Ms. Schettino that she was eligible to apply for a Cosmetology license. 
Final Vote for Interpreters- Theory Exam
In February of 2019, the Board proposed to amend COMAR Regulation 09.22.01.11 to allow applicants to bring a Board approved interpreter to assist in theory portion of the exam. Ms. Dedmon made a motion for final approval of the regulation. Mr. Zupko seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
Old Business
Inspection Report
Ms. Michelle Macer, Licensing Supervisor, noted that there were 121 new applications received in April and 124 inspections conducted. The Board currently has 145 outstanding inspections and 72 of those inspections have been assigned for the month of May.
Public Comment
Latonya Owens
Ms. Owens, a licensed Cosmetologist, came to the Board with questions concerning Continuing Education. She was advised that Continuing Education has not been implemented due to lack of resources. The Board advised that anyone taking classes should keep record of the classes attended, but made clear that as of now, there is no requirement that anyone attend classes. 
Tiah Kuniken
Ms. Kuniken needed clarification on the rules for Micro-blading (cosmetic tattooing) and microdermabrasion. She was advised that those services are not regulated by the Board and specifically not allowed to be performed. 
Kelly Conner
Ms. Conner suggested that there be courses on communicable diseases in an effort to decrease spread of disease in the field.
Adjournment
There being no further business to discuss or to present before the Board, Ms. Rachel Allen asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Dedmon made this motion, and it was seconded by Mr. Bob Zupko. The motion passed, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:17 AM.
APPROVED ​BY: ​_________________________________________ ​ON ​JUNE 3, 2019.
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